Assessor Meeting
January 11, 2023
Assessors present: Danial Barker
Robert Farrar
Donna M. Pelletier, Deputy Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Dan made a motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes, 2" by Bob.
Bob made a motion to accept the minutes as written, 2" by Dan.

Written Communications: A letter from the Regional Workforce Housing
Initiative asking for Coplin Plantation’s contribution to the project was
reviewed. Bob made a motion to contribute $500.00 from the Contingency
Fund and Dan 2™ the motion. A vote was taken and all were in favor. The
MMA Notice of 2023 Membership Dues was received and reviewed. Also,
received was Paul Ferguson-Packard’s, Plumbing Inspector, annual report of
plumbing permits issued for 2022. Permits were attached and Donna will be
filing them in the property folders.

Treasurer/Tax Collector: Sue Howe was not in attendance but Bob
informed Dan about the CD that was maturing and that the rate for the new
CD would be 4.9% for 9 months with TD Bank

Warrants: Were reviewed by the Assessors and signed.

Other: Bob informed Dan that he met with Andy Brann in regards to
revising the snow plowing contract. Bob will have a draft form of the
contract sent out to Ben, Dan and Sue. Dan said he had been talking with
John McDowell about having new tax maps done. Dan thought we would
need to raise more money at the next town meeting to get this task done.

Bob made a motion to adjourn and Dan 2™ the motion.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:18 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna M. Pelletier, Deputy Clerk



